MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

JUNE 7, 2007
The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held June 7, 2007 in Circuit Court D courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.   Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:11 p.m.  The following board members were present:

Mrs. J. Harris


Mrs. K. Hutson
Dr. J. Peterson


Dr. J. Roepke

Mrs. T. Townsend
Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the May minutes. No corrections were made; a motion was made to accept the May minutes, seconded, motion carried.
Mr. Jones presented the proposed 2008 budgets.  First budget discussed was the Primary Budget; Mr. Jones gave a brief overview.  A motion was made by Dr. Roepke to accept the Primary Budget, seconded by T. Townsend, motioned carried.  Second budget discussed was the Bio Terrorism budget; Mr. Jones explained the budget.  A motion was made by Dr. Roepke to accept the Bio Terrorism budget, seconded by Dr. Peterson, motioned carried.  Third budget discussed was Unemployment Budget: Mr. Jones explained the breakdown of the budget and after answering questions by members of the board T. Townsend moved to accept the Unemployment Budget, seconded by Dr. Peterson, motioned carried.  Mr. Jones presented the Tobacco Budget; after further discussion T. Townsend moved to accept the Tobacco Budget, seconded by Dr. Roepke, motion carried.  Dr. Peterson asked for clarification of funding of each of the budgets and Mr. Jones explained what was covered by local, state and grant funds.  Mr. Jones stated the tobacco budget and the bioterrorism budget are reimbursed by the State of Indiana.  The Local Health Maintenance budget is funded by cigarette tax.  Most of the overall budget is derived from property taxes and fees generated by the department.
Chairperson Harris asked Mr. Jones to present the fee schedule. Mr. Jones gave a brief overview of the fees and suggested where some changes could be made.  Mr. Jones asked Mary Whaley, Registrar of Vital Records, to explain the difference between amendments and paternity affidavits.  After further discussion the board approved the following fee changes:


Birth certificate (regular or wallet size) 
$  10.00 each


Death certificate



$    7.00 each


Amendments to birth certificate  

$  25.00 

Paternity Affidavit



$  25.00


Septic Installer Registration


$  75.00


Well Permit: New



$  75.00


Well Permit: Repair



$  40.00


Tattoo Artist Permit



$  75.00


Tattoo Establishment Permit


$300.00

Mr. Jones and T. Townsend reported on the roll out of the Health Needs Assessment held at the Horizon Convention Center on May 16th.  Chairperson Harris read a proposal with three recommendations on how the Health Department along with other community partners could proceed with the findings of the Health Needs Assessment.  After further discussion, a motion was made for Dr. Roepke to represent the Board of Health on a committee which will consist of representatives from other community agencies and the Health Officer, Dr.Donna Wilkins.  The board also suggested Dr. Roepke meet with Dr. Wilkins and Mr. Jones in the near future to compose a letter which would be mailed to the community agencies and representatives who would be involved with the committee.   
Chairperson Harris reported briefly on the Pandemic Summit held at Westminster Village in May.  The morning session had 76 attendees and the afternoon session had 46 attendees.  Chairperson Harris said with targeting a certain population she felt that made the difference in the attendance and she suggested for the health department to invest in a box with emergency items so it may be used during presentations.  

The board members asked Mr. Jones where the department stood on the subject of office space since they didn’t see a line item in the proposed 2008 budget.  Mr. Jones explained the tie in with the Gateway Clinic would allow the nursing division to work at the clinic on days when the clinic is closed.  The primary reason for acquiring different space for the department is for clinic use. After further discussion Dr. Peterson moved to support the pilot project with Gateway Clinic and the nursing division of the Health Department, seconded by Dr. Roepke, motion carried.  
Chairperson Harris asked for further business, it was moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson, Board of Health

Donna A. Wilkins, M.D., Health Officer

